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MedicarePLUS proposals

Women’s Action Alliance appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Government’s new proposals for the reform of Medicare.

We are pleased that the Government has acknowledged the special circumstances of children in their new proposals by providing an additional $5 Medicare rebate for children under 16 years of age.  This proposal goes some way to addressing our concerns raised in our earlier submission, that bulk-billing be available for all children.

We are concerned however about the sustainability of this arrangement into the future.  Without some from of indexing it is likely that the value of the additional $5 rebate will be eaten away fairly rapidly.  Accordingly Women’s Action Alliance would like to see the Medicare rebate provided to doctors indexed to the CPI.

We are also concerned that the Government continues to provide a Medicare rebate for all GP consultations which ensures that co-payments remain within a reasonable range.  The Government appears to have overlooked the broader issue of the relationship between the current Medicare rebate and doctor’s ongoing costs.  

Women’s Action Alliance has a broader concern about the long term health of Medicare and our public health system.  A healthy functioning public health system is vital to the well-being of Australian families.  Waiting lists in our public hospitals continue to grow and workloads on staff in some areas are unacceptable.  We urge the Government to continue its efforts to address the long term underlying problems inherent in some areas of our public health system.

In summary our recommendations are that:

-the government index the Medicare rebate to the Consumer Price Index in order not to have to revisit this issue in a few years time

- the Government continue its efforts to address the long term underlying problems inherent in some areas of our public health system.
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